
All parents are guaranteed the right to see their child’s educational records within 45 
calendar days after asking for them, before any meeting regarding an IEP, or before a due 
process hearing. You may be charged for the copying of these records. Parents are also 
guaranteed the right to ask for and receive an explanation of any information in the 
records.  
The law guarantees that your child’s school records be kept confidential. Only people with 
an educational interest in your child should see them. 

Someone has an educational interest in your child if that person teaches your child or 
otherwise is responsible for some aspect of your child’s education. Under the Family 
Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA), records cannot be given to anyone outside the 
school system without your permission unless there is a legal reason for doing so. If you 
feel some records in your child’s file are wrong or misleading, your district must have a 
procedure for you to follow. 

 


